

Dear readers.

I would like to present for your attention the second regular issue of the journal "Kazan University Law Review" in 2021.

The issue you are holding now has articles on vital questions of theory and practice of Russian and foreign law.

The issue starts with the article by Doctor of

Legal Sciences, Professor, of the Department of Constitutional and Administrative Law of the Togliatti State University, Honored Lawyer of the Russian Federation Natalia Bobrova. Her article "Features and intrigues of constitutional reform-2020 in Russia" reveals certain aspects of the large-scale constitutional reform that took place in Russia in 2020. The author considers this event not only from the legal, but also from the political and social points of view.

The issue is continued by the article by skilled researcher from Kazan Candidate of Legal Sciences, Associate Professor, Department of Civil Law, Kazan (Volga Region) Federal University Ainur Demieva, titled "The problem of legal equality in providing actor access to resources, markets, and forms of economic activity". The paper is devoted to the problems of ensuring legal equality in providing citizens with access to resources, markets and forms of economic activity and the possibility of establishing standards of professional preparedness of subjects of active economic activity.

The "Conference reviews" section contains two articles.

I am very pleased to introduce the research of Valery Golubtsov Doctor of Legal Sciences, Head of the Department of Business Law, Civil and Arbitration Procedure, Perm State University, Judge of the Seventeenth Arbitration Court of Appeal and Olga Kuznetsova Doctor of Legal Sciences, Deputy Dean of research activities, Professor of the Law Faculty, Perm State University "Perm readings on methodological problems of civilistic research".

The issue is continued by the article by representatives of Kazan University, Guzel Valeeva, Nigina Nafikova and Yulia Nasyrova about the past event. This article is a review of scientific events in Kazan Federal University in spring 2021.

With best regards, Editor-in-Chief **Damir Valeev**